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Sunday 11th August 2024 
Pentecost 12 

 

THE HOLY EUCHARIST 
9.45am in St Regulus with Rev Ellie 
9.45am in St John’s with Fr Arthur 

11.30am in St Andrew’s with Rev Hamilton 
 

(Readings 1Kings 19.4-8: Psalm 34. 1-8: Eph 4.25-5.2: Jn 6.35,41-51) 
 

WEEK AT A GLANCE 12th August – 17 August) 
MON:  
TUE:   
WED: 10:00am Charity Shop  
THU:  10:30am Service at St Andrew’s 
FRI:     
SAT:   10:00am Charity Shop 

Sunday 18th August 2024 
Pentecost 13 

 

THE HOLY EUCHARIST 
11.30am in St Andrew’s with Rev. Ellie 

 

RESERVED SACRAMENT SERVICE 
9.45am in St John’s with Ann & Jean 

9.45am in St Regulus with Local Team 
 

(Readings, Pr 9.1-6, Ps 34.9-14, Eph 5.15-20: Jn 6.51-58) 
 

+PSALM 34:1-8 
Turn from evil and do good. 
Turn from evil and do good. 
I will bless the Lord at all times; his praise shall ever 
be in my mouth. I will glory in the Lord; let the 
humble hear and rejoice. 

Turn from evil and do good. 
Proclaim with me the greatness of the Lord; let us 
exalt his Name together. 
I sought the Lord, and he answered me and delivered 
me out of all my terror. 
Turn from evil and do good. 
Look upon him and be radiant, and let not your faces 
be ashamed. 
I called in my affliction and the Lord heard me and 
saved me from all my troubles. 
Turn from evil and do good. 
The angel of the Lord encompasses those who fear 
him, and he will deliver them. 
Taste and see that the Lord is good; happy are they 
who trust in him! 
Turn from evil and do good. 
PRAYER REQUESTS 
For grace to be Jesus’ hands, feet, voice, eyes, and 
heart in the world…that we may all LIVE and Be the 
GOOD NEWS. 
 

OUR WORLD 
For healing and peace among all nations. For an end to 
terrorism and hatred in all its forms. For our fellow 
Christians and all who are persecuted for their faith. 
 

OUR COMMUNION 
 

Pray for the peace and unity of the Church and for The 
Anglican Church of Korea.  
 

OUR DIOCESE 
 

For our brothers & sisters in the Porvoo Communion 
of Churches. For all who are studying for Ordination 
or Readership. For their instructors & all who support 
them. For Mark, our Bishop, and all priests, lay 
readers and eucharistic ministers, helping to maintain 
our cycle of worship during the interregnum. We pray 
for For the congregation of St. Trolla at the Crask: 
Bishop Mark, James Currall. 
& we pray for our sister Dioceses of Québec, Canada 
& Tuam, Limerick & Killaloe, Ireland. 
 

OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY FAMILY & 
FRIENDS 
 

For our three congregations, those who can join us in 
public worship and those joining us in spirit at home. 
For the Eilean Dubh care home & all care homes and 
for our church members who are living in them.  For 
Laura S, Stuart T & all studying for ordination & 
readership. For Igor, Oleksii & Families. For all who 
are ill in mind, body, or spirit.  Pray for our Granny in 
Guatemala: Santos De La Cruz Mendez. For all we 
know to need our prayers.  
 

A DAILY PRAYER for the WEEK 
 

Spend a moment in silence and call to mind any 
concerns... then pray: 
 

The will of Christ is for all to be saved. Let us pray 
that his will may be done. 
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  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
Lord, by your sacrifice on the cross you redeemed us 
from the slavery of sin: lead us to the freedom and 
glory of the sons and daughters of God. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
Be with our bishop, Mark, and all the bishops of your 
Church: grant them courage and compassion in their 
ministry. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
Bless our sisters and brothers of every tradition and 
teach us to hunger and thirst for unity. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
Help those who seek the truth to find it: let them be 
consecrated in truth. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
Bless all with whom we share life here on the Black 
Isle and guide us as we support and encourage one 
another. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
We pray especially for peace in family life, and for 
those orphaned and widowed: comfort them in your 
love. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
May our departed brothers and sisters come to the 
heavenly city: there, with the Father and the Holy 
Spirit, you will reign forever. 
  -Draw all people to yourself Lord. 
 

Conclude with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

JOINT PRAYER MEETING FOR THE BLACK 
ISLE CHARGE 

 
The next prayer meeting 
will be on 2nd September 
at 7pm at Rev. 
Christine’s house. 
 

 

ST REGULUS SUMMER SERVICES 
 

Rev Christine will be celebrating Holy Communion at 
St Regulus at 7.00pm on the third Tuesday of every 
month until further notice. Other services on Tuesday 
will be announced when organised. 
 

NET ZERO TOOLKIT 
 

Churches will be asked to review what can be done 
now and, in the future, to reduce our carbon footprint 
ahead of a meeting at the end of August. For those 
interested in what must be done and the support 
available to use from the province please take a look at 
this link. https://www.scotland.anglican.org/new-net-
zero-toolkit-and-net-zero-cards/ 
 

OPERATION SHOEBOX UPDATE 
 

We had a great time in July and at the last box 
wrapping, we managed 36 boxes between the 7 of us.  
Great work, great banter, and now we are nearing our 
grand total; and have 37 more to go.  Throughout the 
year we are so grateful for all the wonderful donations 

of the essentials, which are hats, gloves/mittens and 
scarves, along with the essential toiletries and gifts, 
and we manage to pack the most delightful, essential, 
practical and useful gifts for those most in need.   
Our next box wrapping session will be on the 30th 
August between 2 - 4pm at the Lodge, Fortrose.  For 
the month of August, we would welcome donations of 
sewing kits and household candles.  We are still 
needing bars of soap and toothpaste to make up the 
numbers.  Thank you for taking time to read this and 
for contributing.   
 

God Bless,  
 

Jan Maclennan 
 

 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

Open Garden Sunday August 11th 2-4pm 
A Farewell to The Old Mill Rosemarkie IV10 8UL 
Refreshments 
 

 
 

Everyone is welcome to a final ramble round The Old 
Mill garden! The photos are of my garden in April, 
but you will see that I have grown to love ground 
elder, goosegrass, and nettles which are all good 
pollinators. This has been because I have not allowed 
any pesticides on this ground for 25 yrs!  Do come and 
support the work of Transition Black Isle and 
experience my rewilding project for a final time before 
I move house. 
Helen Robinson 
 

You are warmly invited to attend the ordination of 
Laura and Maureen to the order of Deacon on the 
14th of September 2024. Please RSVP the Cathedral 
office 
on office@invernesscathedral.org by the 9th of 
September 2024. 
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As this includes Laura Symon who was with us as part 
of her training, I’m sure quite a few will want to attend 
so please note the RSVP arrangements. 
 

 
 

Evensong to mark the 150th anniversary of the 
Consecration of the Cathedral on Sunday 29th 
September. 
 

 
 

OPEN GARDEN 
This open garden is open all summer 11-5 daily so 
please go along and take a look. You won't be 
disappointed! #beautiful & in a good cause. 
 

 
 

ST BONIFACE FAIR 
 

 
 

 
 

We raised £750! Thank you for all who came to share 
in the hospitality & to all who donated. 
 

JANE FURNISS 

Thank you, Black Isle 
Charge from Peter 
Furniss 

I would like to say a big 
thank you to all of you who 
supported me at the Funeral 
Service held at St. Andrews 
on Wednesday 31 July.  

Father Mel with Alison and Joan as servers, and 
Ramsay playing the organ, conducted the service so 
beautifully. The choir sang so sweetly, the young piper 
added so much to the occasion, and the weather was 
fine. It simply went so well, that I felt the lord was 
truly smiling down on us as he took Jane into his care.  

I have got to rebuild my life now and, with my 
ongoing health issues, it is not going to be easy, but I 
know that with the support of so many special friends 
within all three congregations, I will succeed. My role 
as Treasurer of the Charge will help enormously, and I 
will be continuing for as long as my health permits.  
God bless you all.  Peter 
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FROM BLYTHSWOOD FOODBANK 
 

 
 
MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR 
 
And the usual reminder to send any information you want 
included in the newsletter to me by email by noon on 
Tuesday each week.   
If anyone is housebound and would like to receive Holy 
Communion or simply a visit, please contact a member of 
the Ministry team of your local church who will be happy 
to arrange. 
 
Jean (jeanmedavis@gmail.com) 
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